
 
Minutes for Academic History  

June 22, 2009 
 
 

Attendees:   UAS Peter, Barbara, UAF Brigitte, Colleen, UAA, John, SW Jane 
 
 
1. UAA would like to add concentrations to the unofficial transcript.  
 
We (Acadhist work team) were unsure if this was for printed or UAOnline transcripts. 
The team decided that it would be beneficial if the unofficial UAOnline transcript showed 
concentration. The change was made in prod, it required checking a box in SHATPRT, 
and tested. Concentration can be added to specific transcript types if needed.  
 
2. Graduate courses are counting in SHR9STD, and students with who are not in good 
academic standing at home MAU is showing up for the honors calc based on GPA from 
other MAUs.   
 
The first issue concerning Graduate courses counting has been forwarded to Melody. 
She will investigate this problem and let us know more. The second issue has caused 
some concern regarding the purpose of the SHR9STD report. It was the understanding 
from some of the members that the report was meant to be used to calc Dean’s and 
Chancellor’s list across MAU’s. However, some also think the report was expanded to 
also check for academic probation across MAU’s. The discussion has been tabled until 
our next meeting to clarify the function of SHR9STD. Once this has been established we 
will be able to determine if it is an error for students on academic probation at the home 
MAU to show up in the report.  
 
 
Next meeting:  the next meeting will be July 6, at 2:30 p.m. 
Phone number is 1-800-893-8850  pin 6384637 
 
 
 
 


